
Page 1 of 2

December 22th, 2022. 1. Dear Sponsor, Coby. 
Greetings in the name of our Lord Jesus Christ. 
Thanks for the monetary gift, I was able to buy a 
pair of pants and a jumper. I hope you and your 
family are in good health. I had the opportunity 
to go to the heroic city of Tacna. I was also 
working as a secretary in a school in the 
mornings, and in the afternoons, I went to the 
academy where I learned a lot of new things. In 
both places I met really good people and I lived 
incredible experiences that I will not forget. Like, 
one time we went camping to the beach for 2 
days, we played a lot of games like building a 
castle near the sea and if in 15 minutes did not 
collapsed, they won. Unfortunately, the sea 
destroyed everyone’s castle. The second game 
consisted in building a fishing rod and the one 
who caught more fish would win. By night, 
another activity was held. The person who made 
the best costume with newspaper wins. After 
that, we built a fire and we sat around it and 
start talking about our flaws and what we can do 
to improve it. Then we did karaoke, everyone 
had to sing. Lastly, we went to sleep. The next 
day we went fishing and when I was in the sea, I 
got bitten by a malagua (type of fish). We also 
played volleyball and soccer. In December I will 
go back to Huanuco city to see my parents and 
grandma. I will also meet my friends and other 
relatives. I would like to know, do you have a 
favorite sport? What do you think of sea 
animals? What was the best experience that you 
have? Thanks, it was a pleasure to share a bit of 
the experiences that I have had these months. 
Please, pray for my family and me. I will also be 
praying for you and your family. Sending you a 
tight hug. By Leolinda. Wh-11.
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